
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 

 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

2023-2024: Newsletter 3                                                                        

Wednesday 4th October 

 

Coming soon… 

Tomorrow! 

Special school Fun Fair lunch of 

Pizza / Hot Dogs and chips!  

****** 

Friday 13th October: 

Whole school Flu Immunisation 

****** 

Friday 13th October: 

Parents of Y3 & 4 children invited 

to attend our Harvest Festival 

assembly at 2.30pm. Donations 

can be brought in to school from 

Wednesday 11th October  

Save the date! 

Wednesday 18th October: 

Parents Evening* 

4.30pm – 7pm 

****** 

Monday 23rd October: 

FOLS Autumn Disco 

KS1 5 - 6.15pm 

KS2 6.30 – 7.45pm 

****** 

Thursday 26th October: 

Parents Evening* 

3.30pm – 6.30pm 

*Available to book on line via 

ParentMail from Friday 6th 

October 

Hello everyone, 

Here at school we are now fully into the swing of term, 

with sports fixtures, clubs and other events all 

happening. Please remember to sign up for Parents’ 

Evening appointments in the coming week; it is so 

important that teachers get chance to discuss your 

child’s progress and achievements with you. 

You might have seen on Class Dojo that we have raised 

more than enough money from the sponsored walk to 

send Years 1 to 6 to the Stephen Joseph theatre in 

December, which we are really excited about! Reception 

children will now also get a Christmas treat. Thank you 

so much to everyone who contributed to the sponsored 

walk event – it was incredibly successful! 

Thank you to everyone who fed back about how they 

preferred to receive communications from school. Please 

see further down the newsletter what we are going to do 

as a result of this feedback. 

Thank you also to those parents who are dropping 

children off in the turning circle in a morning and then 

moving off – this is really helping the ‘flow’ of the 

morning drop off and creating a safer environment for 

the children coming into school. We are also seeing the 

vast majority of our pupils being punctual into their 

classrooms and having a successful start to their day – 

thank you for ensuring they are ready for the official 

start of the day at 8.45! 

As always, thank you for your support! 

With best wishes, 
Simon England 

Headteacher 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Headphones – Children in Years 2 to 6 

Important – New School Communication Procedures 

As a result of the feedback from parents, and the everchanging picture around data protection and 

safeguarding in schools, we will be officially retiring and closing the Keeping Lindhead Children 

Busy and Smiling Facebook Group. 

Urgent Communication: If your enquiry or concern is urgent, please contact the school office. Mrs 

Mathewson or Mrs Firth will either pass messages on or book appointments etc. We are also still 

able to email and text parents/carers directly, so please make sure we have your correct details. If 

there is an important message to send home, we may use our text messaging service or we will 

attempt to ring you. 

Non-Urgent Communication: We will be using Class Dojo for non-urgent communications so please 

make sure you are signed up and can access the ‘stories’. Class Dojo is completely secure and only 

available to those connected to children at school. There is a messaging facility (please use ‘Lindhead 

School’ if your child’s teacher isn’t there as a person) but please do not expect a guaranteed 

response from a teacher, especially if it is ‘out of hours’ or if they are teaching. If your enquiry is 

urgent or you require a response, please always communicate with the school office instead. 

Please call into the school office if you have any problems getting connected. We try to keep 

communications on Dojo as positive as possible – it is designed to celebrate as well as inform. Please 

do not use Dojo for complaints or concerns. 

All teaching staff try and be as available and accessible as possible to speak to parents and deal with 

any questions, issues or concerns that arise. We find that face-to-face conversations are easily the 

best way of sorting things out. However, please remember that teachers are not generally available 

at the beginning of the school day as they are preparing for taking the register at 8.45am and 

aiming to start lessons on time. The best time to speak to your child’s teacher is at the end of the 

school day, after staff have dismissed their children. Please go into the school office and make an 

appointment to see your child’s teacher if you are unable to do this or need a longer conversation. 

Phone and Email Communication: In the event of anyone wishing to email school, please use 

admin@lindhead.n-yorks.sch.uk only. As with Class Dojo, email addresses may not be monitored 

‘out of hours’. School’s phone number is 01723 870714. We do have an answering machine service if 

you ring and there is no one in the office. 

The Friends Of Lindhead School Facebook group will continue to be used by FOLS, so please feel free 

to join! https://www.facebook.com/groups/170156757246383 

School Newsletters and Website: School newsletters are sent electronically every other Wednesday 

by direct email to parents and carers. A PDF version of the newsletter will also be posted on Dojo 

and the school website whenever one is published. 

The school website, https://www.lindheadschool.co.uk/  contains a range of information parents 

may find useful, including policies, procedures and a school calendar of events. 

mailto:admin@lindhead.n-yorks.sch.uk
https://www.facebook.com/groups/170156757246383
https://www.lindheadschool.co.uk/


                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Information – Illness and Attendance at School          

Here at school we have had several reported cases of Covid-19 and chickenpox. 
Here is the latest guidance on both from the NHS: 

Chickenpox 

If your child has chickenpox, keep them off school until all the spots have crusted 
over. This is usually about 5 days after the spots first appeared. 

COVID-19 

If your child has mild symptoms, such as a runny nose, sore throat, or slight 
cough, and feels well enough, they can go to school. 

Your child should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people if they 
have symptoms of COVID-19 and they either: 

• have a high temperature 

• do not feel well enough to go to school or do their normal activities 

What to do if your child has tested positive 

Your child is no longer required to do a COVID-19 rapid lateral flow test if they 
have symptoms. But if your child has tested positive for COVID-19, they should 
try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people for 3 days after the day 
they took the test. 

Thank you for your cooperation – further details can be found at: 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

 

SAFEGUARDING UPDATE 

At Lindhead School, safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children is everyone’s responsibility and our top 

priority.  Anyone who comes in to contact with children and their families has a role to play. 

WHO TO CONTACT IF YOU HAVE A CONCERN ABOUT A CHILD 

Mrs Parkins is our Designated Safeguarding Lead: At Lindhead School, safeguarding and promoting the welfare 

of children is everyone’s responsibility and our top priority. Mrs Parkins can be contacted through the school 

office on 01723 870714 or by email through admin@lindhead.n-yorks.sch.uk. 

Mr Cockburn (Deputy Headteacher) and Mr England (Headteacher) are also qualified Safeguarding Leads and 

assist with this work. If you are worried about a child's safety please do not hesitate to get in contact with any 

of the above staff through school. Our Safeguarding Policy is available on the school website. Our Designated 

Governor for safeguarding is Mrs Clare Mensah, who can also be contacted through the school office. 

 

 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


 

                                                                                                               

Bring Your Own Headphones – Children in Years 2 to 6 

If the children in Years 2 to 6 would like to bring their own set of wired headphones into 

school to use with their chromebooks, they are very welcome to! There is no obligation 

to do this, but we have been considering this option for a while for hygiene and low-stock 

reasons! Children will be able to store them on their classroom pegs or in their trays. 

Please do not send Bluetooth headphones as we would end up with connection problems 

(as devices are often shared). Please note that microphone headsets are not needed. 

We would encourage you not to spend money on expensive headsets, as unfortunately 

we cannot accept liability; Headphones are brought into school on the understanding that 

each user is responsible for their own headphones and should use them responsibly and 

appropriately. The School will take no responsibility for stolen, lost, or damaged devices.  

 



 
                                                               



 

 

  



                                                                                                                      

 
 
 
 
 
Children in Year 5 & 6 will be visiting The 
Spa with school on October 12th  

during the Science and Engineering 
week.    
  
This event is only open to a limited 
number of students from each school, 
therefore this evening session is a 
fantastic opportunity for all students 
across school to experience it or even 
visit it twice! 
 
The Open Evening is free to attend for 
young people and their families. 
                                                                                                                    

                                                                                                                                         

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

Please ensure you return your artwork to school no later than 

Monday 9th October. All proceeds raised will go to the 

Friends of Lindhead School  

 

Cross Country at SRUFC has been re-scheduled 

for Tuesday 10th October. 

 Start times as follows: 

4.00pm - Y 2 Girls 
4.05pm - Y 2 Boys 

4.10pm - Y 3 G 
4. 20pm - Y 3 B 
4. 30pm - Y 4 G 
4.40pm - Y 4 B 
4.50pm - Y 5 G 
5.00pm - Y 5 B 
5.10pm - Y 6 G 
5.20pm - Y 6 B 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

Whole school Flu immunisation 

Please consent online by clicking on: 

https://yny.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2023/northyorkshire 

 

Next year’s term and holiday dates for reference: 

https://yny.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2023/northyorkshire

